SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY CHAPTER 6

Of the

NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF GOVERNMENTAL PURCHASING

Minutes of Regular Meeting on December 13, 2006 at the Crab Trap Restaurant 

The Chapter President, Teresa Thompson called the meeting to order at 6:30.  Teresa thanked everyone for attending. Charlene Canale gave the invocation, which was followed by the flag salute lead by Juanita Ashlock.  Board Members present this evening were Gordon Ball, Palma Conover, Tammy Fetherman, Tom Hassett, Teresa Thompson and Rob Campbell.

Member Introductions

Teresa asked that we take time to go around the room and introduce ourselves and state the entity we are from.  Teresa welcomed our new members and thanked all for attending. There were 85 attendees this evening.  

Secretary and Treasurer Report
A motion was made by John Hladun to accept the minutes of the October 20, 2006 meeting and the Treasurer’s Report for the month of August, which was seconded by Charlene Canale.  All were in favor.  Copies of both reports were available this evening as handouts.  

Guest Speaker

Teresa introduced our guest speaker Mr. Joseph Valenti from Division of Local Government Services.  Joe thanked us for the invitation to speak and wished everyone a happy holiday season.  He then distributed a handout, which is also available on the Division of Local Government Services website (www.state.nj.us/dca/lgs), on the use of a nationally procured contract. 

Division of Purchase and Property

Joe stated that we all probably know, The Division of Purchase and Property had a major, major amendment to their operations.  Senate bill 2194 was signed into law January of 2006.  Joe reported that currently there is only one contract under GSA that can be utilized, Reprographic Equipment and Services which has been extended for another year.  This is most likely going to be expanded to other contracts.  Homeland Security will also be extended and expanded under State Contract and the Director of that Division will also be able to promulgate contracts with other states and political subdivisions of those states.  

US Communities Contracts  

Joe advised that vendors here in New Jersey are advising you that you can use them when they are under US Communities.  You can’t, not yet.  They will tell you the law is in affect.  Joe stated the law is in affect however that part of the law has not been promulgated as of yet.   Joe said to remember you are not talking about rules here, we are 
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talking about the Division Director having to promulgate contracts, which has not taken place.  At a meeting held last Monday it was stated that they are promulgating the rules to allow not only State government but also Local government to use the product lines that are now new for the Division of Purchase and Property.  They hope to get this to the Attorney Generals Office by January.  So remember this if anyone is approaching you that this law is in affect.  You CANNOT USE their contract at this time, not yet.  The only GSA contract you can use, as stated before, is Reprographic Equipment and Services.

Homeland Security

Palma questioned Joe on Homeland Security. Joe stated there are a lot of problems with Homeland Security. Palma stated that she had an email from the Attorney General’s Office stating that we can use this contract using the 2005 finance notice and if we had a problem call Joe Valenti!  Joe advised that he met with the sender of this email and Homeland Security contracts cannot be used.  During this meeting it was discovered that 2007 funds are going to be rolling out when most entities didn’t spend their 2005 funds.  Palma commented that some people were waiting for the GSA to go through.  Joe stated that if you read the Bill (2194) there are 5 sections that allows the Director of that Division to promulgate contracts.  They are not ready.  The Division is trying to line this up, however, nothing is authorized for use except for the State Contracts.

Lazy Vendors Legislation

The Lazy Vendors Bill is on the Governors desk.  Joe stated under this bill you will not be able to receive bids on Mondays and the day after State and Federal holidays.  Gordon asked if the day before a holiday would be a problem if the holiday falls in midweek.  Joe said that would not be a problem, just not the day after.    Joe states that this bill speaks only about bids and his feeling is that this legislation would not apply to Competitive Contracting.  Joe stated that this is going to get signed.  DLGS did their best to oppose this legislation, however, his feeling is that it will be signed.  Joe reported that MaryLou Stanton did an analysis on how many days would be lost due to this bill. She discovered out of a 365 day year there are 246 work days, out of 246 days she will loose 57 days due to this legislation.  This works out to a little more than 20%.  That is a lot.  Joe stated we should all do this analysis to have the record known on what this legislation has created.

Green Purchasing

Joe reported there is another bill pending that would require all Purchasing Agents to go back to school to take a course in “Green Purchasing”.  This would teach you how to handle the purchase of raw materials.  They have given the power to promulgate courses to the Director of the Division of Local Government Services.  The Division is not in the educational field and neither is Cathy Cupano of Rutgers, in terms of course development like that.  This is specifically “Green Purchasing Power”.  There is a unit in the Department of Environmental Protection that deals with Green Power.  Joe stated that they are attempting to shift the responsibility of developing a course in this topic to them.  They are very serious about this and Rutgers University is behind them.  Joe stated that 
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this bill is moving along.  Palma asked if this covers Green Energy or alternative energy sources, and Joe agreed.  This may even cover insulation.  This bill is on its way.

Retainage Bill

Joe stated that this bill would make you pay interest on bearer bonds to the contractor while you hold them for retainage.  This bill is also pending and very heavily involved with the labor unions.

Towing 

Joe stated “Don’t forget about Towing!”  He reminded everyone  you cannot require that the company doing the towing be within town limits.  The bid should be set up on response time.  You must do this by bid or rotation.  Rotation is covered under 40: 40A-249.  Remember you must have something on the books for this, your options are either bid or rotation.

Non Responsive Bidders

Joe asked who you would negotiate with after you reject bids after two occasions?  The law states that you must invite at lease the contractors that bid on the second occasion.  Joe said you can invite contractors that bid on the first occasion, you can even invite people that didn’t bid at all!  This is based on an court case.  The question then becomes should you invite a bidder that was an apparent non responsive bidder.  Joe stated that this is an interesting question and he would probably answer this No because if he was non responsive in a bid scenario how can he be responsive in a negotiating process.

Uniform Construction Code   

Joe stated that for the Municipalities the Uniform Construction Code is subject to bid now.  This no longer falls under the Division of Codes and Standards.  Remember that your specifications may have to be adapted a little bit.  Joe reported that he has specifications that Contractors are looking for every excuse not to comply with the specs and the towns are not helping the matter.   Some towns are taking their regular specs and changing them slightly by leaving the basic spec.  Don’t apply Buy American. Don’t apply unit measure.  Joe reinforced that the specifications need to be on point.  DLGS will be putting something out on this after the first of the year before the third party people end up killing each other as well as the towns involved.  

Pay to Play 

Joe reported that nothing is moving on the Pay to Play Legislation.  There is no talk of amendment of the $17,500 threshold and the State is very happy with the way it is running. DLGS is trying to get them to realize what this has done to the procurement process and all they keep bringing up is that the three largest Engineering firms gave no contributions in the first 8 months of the law.  DLGS has problems with this legislation because $17,500 is not the bid threshold.  People are now saying that we should drop the bid threshold back to the $17,500.  It defeats the whole purpose. 

Prompt Payment Law

Joe explained the contractors that unfortunately were not receiving payment for 7-8 months on the invoices submitted fueled this legislation.  Joe apologized because certain towns and Boards of Education did not promptly pay their bills when they could have the small guy fought for this bill and it passed.  Joe warned about bills that are sent through your engineering firm because your days are ticking away.  You only have 30 days to make payment.  For every day beyond the 30th day the bill is not paid the contractor is due 1% above prime on what is owed.  After 7 days of not being paid he can pull off the contract and you will be responsible for all costs incurred for equipment etc.  Joe warned,  this is very important, don’t take it lightly.

BRC   

Palma asked if there were any changes to the BRC legislation that if you already have the BRC on file and it doesn’t come in your bid package could you count the copy you already have on file rather than make it a fatal error in bidding.  Joe stated the DLGS is working on this but right now they are very happy with the way the BRC system is working.  They are not planning on making any changes.

In closing Joe thanked us again for having him.  President, Teresa Thompson presented Joe Valenti with a Certificate of Appreciation and NIGP Portfolio Pad to thank him for his contribution to our chapter.

National Chapter Update

Teresa introduced Ed Grant who will be President of the National Chapter in July of 2007.  Ed reported that being a National representative of NIGP it has given him a chance to travel to other states to see what they do and what they are facing.  What he has found is that all across the country the purchasing staffs are trying to become less clerical and more strategic.  In this state there is no way, with the legislation that is passed, for us to accomplish this.  Ed sympathized with everyone however, we must become more innovative and try to establish a more streamline process.  Ed stated to make a New Years resolution to become more strategic.  The way their doing this across the country is to get involved with online auctions, p-card systems, etc.   As a group there is strength in numbers, and what the national chapter goal is to get those tools to you because on your own you may not be able to go out there and get them.  Our profession will be under fire as it has been across the county.  

In closing Ed thanked us for allowing him to speak and wished everyone a Happy Holiday on behalf of the National Organization.  He is looking forward to representing us on the National Chapter and is excited about his first meeting, which will be in England.  Good Luck Ed!

Judson Moore arrived at 7:40

Executive Director’s Report

Committee Volunteers

Gordon Ball reported our first Executive Board meeting will be in January.  Anyone that is interested in serving on a Committee please contact Teresa or Gordon and we can make that happen!

NIGP National Conference

Gordon reported that the NIGP National Conference 2007 is in Hartford, Connecticut.  

We are hoping for a good turn out for next year’s conference, it is a close location, many of us will be driving up.  If anyone is interested in carpooling, just let us know.  The conference is usually held the first week of August. 

Lifetime Awards

Gordon announced that two valued members have retired this year, Bill Deaver and Gene Sicilia.  At this time Gordon presented Lifetime Membership Awards to both Bill and Gene.  Shari Woodrow accepted Bill Deaver’s award.  Gordon advised he will present Gene his award at his retirement party.

Region II Conference

Gordon stated that the SJNIGP will host a Region II conference that is tentatively set for September of 2007 in the Atlantic City region.  Gordon asked for volunteers to be on a planning committee for this event.  This will be a two day conference.

Installation of Officers

Teresa introduced Charlene Canale from the Nominating Committee.  Charlene presented the 2007 Slate of Officers as follows:

Teresa Thompson, President

Thomas Hassett, First Vice President

Diane Marshall, Seconded Vice President

Rob Campbell, Member at Large

Judson Moore, Treasurer

Tammy Fetherman, Secretary

Charlene called Mayor Peter Elco of Absecon to Install Officers.  The above listed individuals accepted their oaths and were installed.

President’s Message   

Teresa thanked everyone for the opportunity to serve as President for another year.  She looks forward to working along with everyone to help build this organization.  Teresa thanks everyone for their support and is very happy so see such a large turnout for this function.  We hope that everyone comes out for our other meetings too.

Distribution of Gifts/Conclusion

Teresa announced the 50/25/25 cash prizes and many door prizes were distributed.  Teresa wished everyone a Happy Holiday and again thanks for coming.   A motion was made by Frank Hartman and seconded by Tom Hassett.  Meeting adjourned at 8:15.

Respectfully submitted,








Tammy Fetherman

Tammy Fetherman

Secretary

